
Sayyid Al-Hakeem Welcomes Ceasefire Decision, Calls for Adherence to
International Law in Gaza

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of the National State Powers Alliance, welcomed the ceasefire

decision  that  brings  an  end  to  the  prolonged  mass  atrocities  committed  by  the  Israeli

occupation  in  the  Gaza  Strip.  His  Eminence  expressed  gratitude  for  the  regional  and

international efforts that led to this crucial step, urging mediators and the United Nations to

apply pressure on the Israeli entity to ensure full compliance with the decision.

Sayyid Al-Hakeem emphasized the importance of enforcing international laws equitably, stating

that this is essential to uphold the integrity, credibility, and effectiveness of international

law in addressing crimes and violations.

H.E. also called for urgent global action to support the ceasefire, highlighting the need for

humanitarian aid to reach the devastated Gaza Strip, efforts to rebuild the region, and

compensation for affected civilians. Additionally, H.E. stressed the importance of restoring

normalcy in Gaza by facilitating the return of displaced families and enabling them to rebuild

their lives.

Concluding his statement, Sayyid Al-Hakeem extended a salute of deep respect to the steadfast

people of Gaza, expressing pride in the sacrifices of the martyrs. H.E. reiterated his support

for the ceasefire decision and emphasized the importance of adhering to international law to

ensure justice and stability in Gaza.


